
Letter to the Governor of New York from George Thistleton

Letter to the Governor of New York from George Thistleton, introducing applications for pensions and stating that all further 
business concerning the pensions should be directed to Thistleton and Smith in San Francisco, who were acting as business agents 
to veterans of the New York State Volunteers during the Mexican War who had moved to the West Coast. The letter also indicated 
the enclosure of a certificate bearing the names of the veterans who were under their care. Thistleton was himself a veteran of the 
New York State Volunteers during the Mexican War. 

Identifier
NYSA_A1254-77_B2F39_315

Alternate Identifier
DMS ID Number: 166826

Date
July 1870

Repository
New York State Archives

Source
New York State Archives, A1254-77, Entry documentation relating to pension claims, First N.Y. Regiment volunteers, Mexican War, 
1878-1882. Box 2, Folder 39, item no. 315.

Rights
This image is provided for education and research purposes. Rights may be reserved. Responsibility for securing permissions to 
distribute, publish, reproduce or other use rest with the user. For additional information see our Copyright and Use Statement

More From This Series
Entry documentation relating to pension claims, First N.Y. Regiment Volunteers, Mexican War

Geographic Locations
New York (is associated with)
California (is associated with)

/index.php/About/Copyright

